


Information obtained from; 
Alberta Environment and Water, South Saskatchewan Regional Plan, Fort Macleod Area
Groundwater Evaluation, Parts of TP 005 to 011, R22 to 28, W4M

Page 19 shows, Orton Aquifer Map of large aquifer under Proposed Feedlot and Fort
Macleod area serving also all the Water Wells in the area and country side.

Page 23, Groundwater Vulnerability Map,
Aquifer, Groundwater Vulnerability is Very High at the proposed Feedlot location. 

Page 40, 42, shows the Thousand plus of Water Wells and or Spring where Residents rely
on clean Underground Water Wells for human consumption.

As the area and country side, particularly the proposed Feedlot operation is on Sandi Soil
and Gravel Base area besides sloping heavily next to the fresh water Willow Creek where
many draw water from for human consumption, filling dugouts etc. the large Feedlot
Expansion is unacceptable. 

Groundwater Contamination in these sandy Soils and Gravel Base are potentially Very
High.

With Population increasing in the area and Town of Fort MacLeod being next to the Feedlot
and the large increase in Manure spreading on fields next to Town the Confined Feedlot
Expansion is unacceptable. 

Yes, we support the Farm industry and business associated, have been a Farmer myself,
but this CFO in this Area/Location is the wrong business and the severe Water Pollution
bound to happen is Unacceptable. 

Gerry Kleissen 
Land location, SE 10 9 26 W4M

 




